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14/6/2024 
 

Headteacher’s Hello 
 
Dear parents and carers, 
 
It has been brought to our attention this week, that the delivery of some of our outbound emails have been 
failing to reach some recipients. This has been idenitfied as an issue across Richmond borough. Our IT support 
team have been liaising with both LGfL and Microsoft on this issue. Consequently, in the past week or two, you 
may find that emails from the school have been delivered to your junk mail folder. If you are expecting an email 
from the school and it has not arrived, please check your junk mail folder in case it has inadvertantly been sent 
there. We apologise for any inconvenience this may have caused and we hope for it to be resolved as soon as 
possible.  
 
Our swimming gala on Wednesday afternoon was a great success, we’re glad so many of you were able to join 

us to cheer the children on. Well done to all the children who participated; there was a great sense of team effort 

on display and excellent sportspersonship.Well done to Ruby House who were the triumphant winning house in 

the end, and thank you to all the staff who put in many hours of hard work in advance of the event, making sure 

the swimming gala could run smoothly and that every child could take part in a race. Next up is Sports Day on 

the morning of Thursday 4th July, details to follow in upcoming newsletters. 

We were delighted to welcome Colin Squire (founder of Squire’s Garden Centre) to school yesterday afternoon. 

Squires are currently celebrating their 60th anniversary, and as part of these celebrations, Colin (a former pupil of 

Bishop Perrin School), came along to spend some time with our Green Team planting some new pots to help 

brighten up our school forecourt. It was a pleasure to work with Colin and his team from Squire’s and we thank 

them for their time and generous contributions of plants for the school. You can view the beautiful plant pots on 

our school forecourt. 

Year 5 have enjoyed lots of trips out this week: Whitton library, the Orange Tree Theatre to watch a production 

of Shakespeare’s Hamlet and they are currently enjoying an author workshop as part of the Barne’s Children’s 

Literature Festival. Thank you to Mrs Crinall and all the staff who have been involved in facilitating these visits.  

Our school uniform took on a new form today as the children wore a colourful array of socks and trainers in 

exchange for donations for the school fete. Thank you to everyone who generously contributed items this 

morning. Please see later in the newsletter for further details of the fete coming up on Sunday 30th June.  

And finally, as we near the end of the school year, sadly we find ourselves saying good-bye to some of our staff 

members. As you are aware, Madam Goalen will be leaving us in July, but we will also be saying a fond farewell 

to Mrs Stock and Mr King. Mrs Stock has worked at Bishop Perrin School for 22 years and she is leaving to 

spend more time with her family. Mr King is moving out of the area and so he will be moving on to a new role 

closer to home. All are very valued members of our staff team and have done so much to support the children of 

BP over the years, and we wish them well. 

Have a lovely weekend, 

Miss Macklearn 
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Secondary taster day at Twickenham School – 
Year 5 
On Monday 24th of June, Year 5 will go to Twickenham 
School for a secondary taster day. This is for all children, 
not just children who think that they will go to that school 
and is a way for children to experience what life in 
secondary school is like. We will be there for the whole 
day, returning before the end of the school day. Children 
will need to wear their PE kit on this day, they will also 
need to bring a snack and a packed lunch. Permission for 
this trip will need to be granted on SCOPAY and you can 
also select if your child would like to take a free lunch by 
completing the google form linked here. Please complete 
the lunch booking (if required) and the permission by 
Monday 17th June. 

 
Library Visits 
All classes will be visiting Whitton Library over the course 
of the summer term. This is a local trip, so permission 
slips are not required. Please let the school office know if 
you are available to accompany Reception or Year 1 for 
their visits.  Children are welcome to bring their own library 
card with them to borrow a book.  For 10am visits, please 
arrive at school for 9:30am and for 2pm visits, please 
arrive for 1:30pm. Thank you.  
 
Tuesday 25th June at 10 am:  Year 3  
Tuesday 2nd July at 10 am: Year 4  
Tuesday 9th July at 2pm: Year 1  
Tuesday 16th July at 10 am: Reception  

 

 

 
  

 

School News & Attendance  
Attendance 
Friendship 99.63%, Endurance 95.20%, Peace 93.77%, 
Forgiveness 94.12%, Reverence 93.43%, Service 97.41% 
and Justice 96.95%.  
 

We are hiring! 
We currently have a number of vacancies for the start of 
next term: 

• Higher Learning Teaching Assistant (F/T) 

• Teaching and Learning Assistant (P/T) 

• Welfare Assistant (P/T) 

• Clerk to Governors (P/T) 
Please click on the links above to access the job 
advertisements. If you know of anyone who may be 
interested in these vacancies, please pass on the details. 
Many thanks. 
 

Online Safety Workshop for Parents 

We have arranged for Emma Clarke, the borough’s 

safeguarding adviser to lead a workshop for parents all 

about online safety. This will take place in the school hall on 

Tuesday 18th June at 08.45. With online safety an ever-

growing priorty for schools and parents alike, this is an 

incredibly important safety workshop and we strongly 

encourage you to attend if you can. This workshop will be 

full of sound advice and tips for keeping your children safe 

online, whilst providing the latest up-to-date information 

regarding platforms your children may be accessing or are 

starting to ask about. Please sign up here to let us know if 

you are planning to attend.  

 

School Trips 
Unless otherwise stated, children should wear school 
uniform for school visits (this includes school shoes). 
Children should bring a bag (school bag or other) to carry 
their packed lunch and water bottle in. If details vary to this 
they will be provided below within the specific trip section.  
 

Year 2 Visit to The Roald Dahl Museum 
To support their learning in English and reading of the book 
Charlie and the Chocolate Factory, Year 2 will be vsiting the 
Roald Dahl Museum on Thursday 18th July. Payment and 
permission is live on the SCOPAY system. The deadline for 
payment and permission is Wednesday 10th July. Please 
bring a packed lunch from home or you can order a school 
trip lunch here at no cost.  If ordering a school provided trip 
lunch please complete this by Wednesday 10th July. 
 

Year 3 Visit to Richmond Museum 
To support their learning about the local area in history and 
geography this term, Year 3 will be vsiting Richmond 
Museum on Tuesday 2nd July. Payment and permission is 
live on the SCOPAY system. The deadline for payment is 
Friday 21st June. Please bring a packed lunch from home or 
you can order a school trip lunch here at no cost. If ordering 
a school lunch for the trip please complete this by Friday 21st 
June. 
 

 
— Martin Luther King 

Jr. 
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Celebrations and Achievements 
Celebration certificates: 
 

CLASS  

Friendship Kelly 

Endurance Whole class 

Peace 
Jackson, Maha, 
Zarnish, Thomas 

Forgiveness Evie 

Reverence Ava-Bow 

Service Whole class 

Justice Sofi 

 

Safeguarding, Wellbeing & Inclusion  
Family Support and Wellbeing Coffee Morning: 
We are fortunate to have access to our local Mental Health 
Support Team who are doing excellent work in school 
supporting our children and families.  This support is 
available to everyone.  Please click here to find out more 
and contact Miss McAvoy or Mrs Rogerson if this is 
something that would be helpful for you.   
 
Coffee mornings will take place from 8:45-9:30am in the 
school library on the following dates... 

• Monday 15th July: content TBC based on ideas 
expressed by attendees 

Please click here to indicate that you will be attending.  
 

   
 
Wellbeing coffee mornings 

Thank you to those parents who were able to attend our 

coffee morning last week.  It was a successful opportunity to 

hear from Arleta, our Children’s Wellbeing Practitioner about 

how to support your child’s self-confidence.  Please visit the 

Wellbeing page on the school website to see a summary of 

her talk.  

World Refugee Day – Thursday 20th June 2024 

We welcome families from all over the world at Bishop 

Perrin School and celebrate diversity amongst our 

community.  Please visit the UN Refugee Agency website 

for more information about how to support refugees in this 

country, or where to access support for refugees: 

https://www.unhcr.org/uk/ 

 

 
 
 

 
 

And finally…  
Year 2’s class assembly – Thursday 27th June, 8:55am in 
the school hall. 

 
Make a splash in Richmond upon Thames this summer 

Richmond Council are offering free swim crash courses for 
children in Years 5, 6 and 7 who are unable to swim 25m 
confidently or perform safe self-rescue. 
Summer Splash General Swim sessions are also available 
for any child under 16 at the discounted rate of just £1 which 
can be redeemed with a valid Leisure and Youth Card. 
The Summer Splash programme will run at Teddington 
Pools and Pools on the Park. 
Find out more about the Summer Splash offer. 
 

The Great Belzoni: 29 June, 2.30 pm & 7 pm | 30 June, 
2.30 pm | £10 - £12 
The Great Belzoni is back with a new case to solve … A 
brilliant spoof whodunnit uncovering the mystery of the 
disappearance of the Oggetto d’arte from The British 
Museum!  Book tickets here.  
 
 
 

If you have any concerns regarding the safeguarding of children who attend Bishop 
Perrin CE Primary School, these should be reported to the Designated Safeguarding 

Lead who is Miss McAvoy. In her absence, concerns should be reported to the Deputy 
Designated Safeguarding Lead who is Miss Macklearn. The School’s Safeguarding 

Governor is Lucy James. 
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